Request for Qualifications
Original Agreement MPO/State Project No. H.013539 Federal Aid Project No. H013539
[bookmark: _Hlk123631907]The South Central Planning and Development Commission (SCPDC) requests qualifications from qualified offerors to complete a Regional Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan for the encompassing parishes of Assumption, Lafourche, St. Charles, St. James, St. John the Baptist, St. Mary, and Terrebonne. Currently, SCPDC is seeking submittals from consultants to incorporate and build on data from field evaluations of existing bicycle and pedestrian conditions including level of safety and service; meet with elected officials and staff for parishes local municipalities to discern local initiatives and priorities; develop a GIS database of identified projects; identify various funding sources, provide cost estimates for projects, develop an action plan, and complete a final report documenting all involved task to be adopted by HTMPO, parish councils, and police juries. SCPDC has completed many of the tasks associated with the development of this plan and is now seeking a consulting firm to assist the commission in a review of the data and completing the plan development. 
The scope of this regional plan will: form an overall understanding of needs and demands for alternative transportation modes in the area; coordinate stakeholders to incorporate and share resources on regional policy, planning and implementation of bicycling and walking related projects; specify goals, objectives, strategies and performance measures; and, propose project selection criteria to prioritize current and future projects to make the best use of available funding sources and opportunities.
Through the development of the plan, the consultant in partnership with SCPDC, will solicit needs for non-motorized vehicle uses in the region; capture the preferences for alternative travel modes; facilitate transportation planning and implementation decisions on bike/pedestrian issues; coordinate regional efforts on the safety education of motorists, cyclists, and pedestrians, and promote policy, planning and design recommendations for active transportation options.
A full copy of the Request for Qualifications (RFQ) and Scope may be obtained by contacting Lea Ann Rucker of SCPDC, P.O. Box 1870, Gray, LA by phone 985-851-2900 or via email leaannr@scpdc.org. The proposal must be received by the end of business, Wednesday, June 7, 2023.
